
A limb has fallen 
from the family tree

I keep hearing a voice that says
"Grieve not for me"

Remember the best times, 
the laughter, the song

The good life I lived while 
I was strong.

Continue my heritage, 
I'm counting on you.

Keep smiling and surely the sun 
will shine through.

My mind is at ease, 
my soul is at rest.
Remembering all, 

how I truly was blessed.
Continue traditions, 
no matter how small.
Go on with your life, 

don't worry about falls.
I miss you all dearly, 
so keep up your chin.
Until the day comes 
we're together again.

Larry Lundeen
June 24, 1951 -
August 30, 2024



In Loving Memory Of Larry Lundeen

Born to Martha (Satter) and George Lundeen
June 24, 1951 ~ Williston, North Dakota

Passed Away
August 30, 2024 ~ Watford City, North Dakota

Funeral Services
Friday, September 6, 2024 at 2:00 pm 

Garden Lutheran Church 
Watford City, North Dakota

Officiating
Minister Sherri Heser      Chaplain Rob Favorite 

Pall Bearers
Nathan Muri     Darrell Wollan 
Randie Auen     Lowell Mosby 
Dean Frick     Nathan Dekker

Usher
Larry Nelson

Music Selections
"Go Rest High On That Mountain" ~ Vince Gill

"My Way" ~ Frank Sinatra
"When I Get Where I'm Going" ~ Brad Paisley

"One Life Beautiful" ~ Julie Giroux, U of N. Texas

Final Resting Place
Garden Cemetery ~ Watford City, ND

Arrangements By
Fulkerson Stevenson Funeral Home

Larry Wallace Lundeen. 73, passed away on Friday, 
August 30, 2024 at the Good Shepherd Home in 
Watford City, ND.  He was born in Williston, ND, June 
24, 1951.  

He grew up on a farm north of Watford City and 
attended the Nelson School.  Larry graduated from 
Watford City High School in 1969.  He graduated with 
a Bachelor of Science degree from Moorhead State.

After college, he spent several years working for Pepsi 
Cola and lived in Jamestown most of that time.  He 
later worked for B & H Body Shop.  Eventually, he 
started his own construction company which involved 
remodeling many different homes, installing windows 
and doors, building decks, siding houses, doing all 
kinds of handyman jobs, etc. He had a hard time 
saying “no” (especially to his repeat customers) even 
when he had too many jobs lined up.

Collecting cars and attending car shows was his hobby 
in recent years.  He has quite a collection of trophies 
to show for that. He was an avid Minnesota Twins fan 
and attended several of their Spring Training Camps in 
Fort Myers, FL.  He made friends wherever he went.  
Traveling to Great Falls to visit family was another 
source of enjoyment.  Larry also enjoyed playing 
pinochle and doing jigsaw puzzles.

Larry was a member of the Moose, Eagles and the 
Basin Kruzers car club.

Larry is survived by his sister Carol (Clyde) Byerly, his 
niece, Caren (Scott Paske) Byerly, and grand-niece, 
Aila, all of Great Falls, MT.  He is also survived by two 
cousins: Rich (Taffy) Satter and Susan (Craig) Marti. 

He was preceded in death by his parents, George and 
Martha (Satter) Lundeen.


